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Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, August 6, 2019 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular meeting on Tuesday, August 6, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 

at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present Mayor Kevin 

Crowley, Council members Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin, Mackenzie Laughlin and Laurie 

Maresch.  Also present were Donavan Peters and resident Mike Schackman. 

 

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Council member Laughlin to accept the Agenda as presented; Council 

member Arends seconds the motion. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to approve the Consent Agenda which consisted of 

the July 2, 2019 Council minutes and to pay all the August bills; Council member 

Maresch seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Deputy Levi Brown was not present for the sheriff’s report but did provide the report to 

Clerk Johnson.  For the month of July there were 62.75 hours. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

Resident Mike Schackman 

• Mentioned that Pennock Fun Days was well attended and would like to 

commend the committee. 

• Requesting gravel in the alley between 2nd and 3rd Street NE 

• Mentioned about getting the property at 306 Dakota Avenue NE cleaned up 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Boulevard Trees – Motion by Council member Bastin to spend a limit of $2000.00 to 

purchase trees and then go around and decide where to plant them; Council member 

Laughlin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

House in Dirk’s Fourth Addition with no foundation – Mayor Crowley mentioned that he 

had Litchfield Homes inquire about being able to put a modular home in Dirk’s Fourth 

Addition on a cement slab without a foundation.   Mayor Crowley would check on what 

needs to be done to be able to do this. 

 

Garage in Dirk’s Fourth Addition – Mayor Crowley mentioned that the garage in 

Horseshoe Drive is with Anderson Movers of Paynesville.  It was at Norway Lake and he 

needed to remove it from the lot.  There was discussion on moving in a double wide 

trailer to go with the garage.  Further discussion and research will need to be done. 
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Hydrant Markers – Clerk Johnson presented a quote from Core and Main for fiberglass 

and aluminum markers.  Motion by Council member Laughlin to purchase enough 

aluminum markers for all the hydrants; Council member Maresch seconds the motion.  

The motion passed. 

 

Lift at the Community Center – Clerk Johnson mentioned that the platform sling arm is 

bent, and the part is obsolete.  Arrow Lift Accessibility is saying that the lift would need 

to be replaced.  Council member Bastin would like to do some investigation to have the 

parts rebuilt.  

 

Locating Curb Stops - Council gave the go ahead to have Dooley’s Petroleum come and 

move a propane tank to try and locate a curb stop. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Reminder to residents to breakdown cardboard boxes so that more can fit in the 

dumpsters. 

 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

Council Member Maresch – section of the curb at the Post Office missing. 

 

Council Member Arends – kids are climbing on the section where the bell was at, at the 

Community Center.  

 

Mayor Crowley – mentioned that the property at 330 1st Street is part of a licensed 3 

MHP/RCA site. 

 

Being no further business Council member Bastin made a motion to adjourn the meeting; 

Council member Maresch seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  Meeting was 

adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

 

Official minutes will be approved at the Tuesday, September 3, 2019 Council meeting. 

 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 


